
October 3, 2024 
 
Present: Joe Gerold, David Helgerson, Hans Hanson, Mark Haarstick and Mike Kratzke. 
Visitors: Bryan Soland, Roy Hegland, Josh Pfeffer, and Charles Ramstad. 
 
Dora township board met for the monthly meeting @ the  
CDH/Vergas Fire Hall meeting room Vergas, Mn. 
Meeting was called to order by Joe Gerold, at 7:00 pm. 
Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
 

The minutes for September meeting were read. Mark Haarstick moved to accept the 
minutes, David Helgerson seconded the motion, motion passed. Also the minutes from 
the road meeting on September 28th were read. David  moved to accept the minutes, Mark 
seconded motion, motion passed. 
 
Roy Hegland was there to see what the board thought of West Silent Drive. Mark shared 
that he will connect them with Don Schroeder who has done road work for Dora 
township, they can get gravel from Olson Gravel. 
 
Josh Pfeffer was there to see about what was required for a road in a development that his 
client wants to develop off of County Hwy 41. They want to make sure if a previous road 
no longer on the maps has been vacated. It happened back in the 1960’s. 
 
Treasurer’s Report was given and placed on file until audit. 
 
CDH-Vergas Fire and Rescue next meeting will be in November. 
 
Still dealing with the beaver on 410th Street, Mike will call the DNR officer and try to 
locate a trapper to get rid of the beavers. 
 
There is a dip over the cattle pass under 293rd Ave, Mike will try to contact Driveway 
Services to get a quote, and on the list for next year. 
 
Joe moved to resolved to request 100 Cubic yards of winter sand and salt mix from the 
county for the winter of 2024-25, to be hauled by Soland Rock and Gravel. David 
seconded the resolution, resolution passed. 
 
David has looked into what is required for DNR assistance for asphalting Mac Circle 
which has 2 different lake accesses. He will see if it is possible to finish the grant before 
the November 1st deadline. 
 
Ditch mowing will start soon. 
 
David will send a letter to a resident that needs to clear up some issues on their place. 



Mark moved to adjourn the meeting, David seconded, meeting was adjourned at 8:30. 
 
 


